SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 28TH APRIL 2011 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS D.PLEMING (CHAIRMAN), M.LENTON, G.IREMONGER, T.BEAUMONT, A.CADMAN, G.RYMER, P.ODLING, P.GRANT, J.PEARS  
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked fellow Councillors and the Clerk for their support over the past year.   
2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J.Swanson and E.Moore.  
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillor Pears declared a personal interest in agenda item 11, as a member of E.L.D.C.’s Planning Committee. 
4) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 24TH MARCH 2011
The notes of the meeting held on 24th March 2011 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
5) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Seat outside White Hart
It was generally accepted the seat could not be re-sited outside the White Hart and that it would serve a purpose in the cemetery. Councillors went on to speak about the new tables and chairs outside the White Hart for which the tenant stated she had planning permission. There was concern about encroachment onto the footpath and the Clerk was asked to check that E.L.D.C. is happy that the footpath is not being obstructed in any way.  
6) EMERGENCY SERVICES

The Clerk said she had been asked to apologise on behalf of the Police as no-one was on duty that evening. 
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7) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL  MATTERS
Councillor Swanson was not present.
8) CORRESPONDENCE
None.
9) PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
None.
10)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
None.
11)PLANNING APPLICATIONS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to support the following planning applications:-

a. Greene King Pub Partners - internal alterations to existing public house, The White Hart, Cornhill, Spilsby (listed building consent)
b. Greene King Pub Partners - external alterations to provide a replacement door and timber framed canopy, The White Hart, Cornhill, Spilsby (consent and listed building consent)

12)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE AMENITIES COMMITTEE HELD ON 20TH APRIL 2011

Councillor Lenton gave a summary of the Amenities Committee meeting held on 20th April 2011. The new swings and matting are now in place and several pleasing remarks have been made by parents with children using the play area. There are nine grasscrete mats remaining and six of these will be used for under the other swings, one for the seat and two for the rocking horse. Councillors noted the plan of the old part of the cemetery had been sent to Chattertons Solicitors who would in due course, be checking to see if a faculty is needed in connection with removal of the cemetery wall. Councillor Grant stressed that ‘best value’ must be obtained for the bricks and Councillor Lenton and the Clerk assured him this had already been looked into. Councillor Grant also suggested the contractor who removes the wall leaves a deposit with the Council, to be returned upon satisfactory removal of the wall.

13)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE HELD ON 20TH APRIL 2011

Councillor Beaumont asked for the Council’s approval to two recommendations from the Finance Committee. It is proposed to purchase a further eight hanging baskets for the Town centre. These will cost just under £1000 to purchase and maintain in the forthcoming year. This amount is included within the Council’s budget and was unanimously approved. The Finance Committee had also discussed the application for monies towards new windows for the Franklin Hall and resolved to offer £2000 towards these. Councillors agreed to support this recommendation. There was some discussion 
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about the need to replace the windows with single glazed, wooden units and Councillor 
Odling thought this was unacceptable. The Clerk reported she had invited Sue Oliver to join the meeting she had arranged with E.L.D.C.’s funding officer and it is hoped he may be able to help the Franklin Hall secure funding towards the windows and other projects such as replacement of the boiler and revarnishing the floor. Councillors noted there is to be a further business rates ‘holiday’ for small businesses from 1st October 2011.
14)DATE OF ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 12th May 2011 at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

15)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
The Clerk reported that Alford Town Council had shown an interest in Spilsby’s C.C.T.V. system. She has spoken to the Clerk and invited Alford to look at the system.

It was agreed to have an indoor stand at the Spilsby Show.

Councillor Odling raised concern about the bus stop which has still not been repaired. In addition to the glass not having been replaced, the fencing surrounding part of the bus shelter is now broken. The Clerk was asked to find out the current situation.
Councillor Iremonger asked the Clerk to arrange for a grave in the new part of the cemetery to be toped up as it has sunk.

Copies of the new maintenance contract were handed out.

The Clerk reported she had had a complaint from a member of the public via E.L.D.C. about the burning of plastic and green waste at the cemetery. Neither the Clerk nor the Council had witnessed any such activity but the Clerk agreed to speak to the Council’s grass contractor about the matter.    

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.20p.m.
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